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Judith Potter appeared on the brass band scene around 1949 when, at the age of six, she gave a 
cornet solo at the annual supper of Coleford Town Band. The band’s conductor, Evan A. Jones, 
taught Judith, and her grandfather, H. Poulton, was one of the pioneers of Coleford Band. 
 
She lived with her parents, Mr & Mrs E.G. Potter at Lyndale, Berry Hill, Coleford. Her father 
worked in the local mines. 
 
The press cuttings of this event, together with many others covering her time with bands up to 
the early 1960s, are pasted into her scrapbook. She was a member of the National Youth Brass 
Band between 1956 and 1962, and played cornet with Coleford Band, Berry Hill Band, and 
eventually becoming principal cornet of Cinderford Town Band, leading them, at age 19, when 
they qualified for and competed at the National Brass Band Championships, Championship 
Section Final at the Royal Albert Hall on 20th October 1962. Conducted by Cecil Chappell, and 
drawn number 12, they were sadly not placed – the honours that year going to the CWS 
(Manchester) Band. 
 
She had impressed the correspondent reporting on the earlier West of England Championships 
at Bristol in May 1962, which qualified the band for the Finals: 
 

“...Two points behind came Cinderford, who after being twice unplaced, have become the 
first Forest of Dean bad to win the right to mix it with the mighty on the great Albert Hall 
platform. Associated with this performance was one of the highlights of the contest – the 
girl, the cornet and the mute. A study in nonchalance, I call it. Playing principal cornet 
was the girl sitting there with one nyloned-leg stretched out to the rung of the chair in 
front, charming us with her faultless playing, but what gave us the ‘willies’ was her 
attitude to the mute, placed beside her, on the floor. Then, while others groped about, our 
lady of the cornet, knowing precisely where it was, calmly and gracefully slipped the bell 
of her cornet over the pointed end of the mute and up it came, then down again to the 
same position. Would she miss it the second time? No, not a chance – the repetition was 
just as confident. I conclude these remarks with ‘Thank you, Miss Cinderford, for an 
impressive example’ ” 

 
The following items are scanned from her scrapbook, more or less in the order she pasted them 
in. Sadly, most having been sellotaped to the book, some are not as legible as we might like, but 
it provides a snapshot of life among the brass bands of the Forest of Dean. 
 
































































